BHS Band Booster Association Meeting February 13, 2012

A meeting of the Buckhorn High School Band Boosters was held on February 13, 2012, at 7:00 p.m. in the Band Room. Connie Glass, President, presided over the meeting.

I. General Announcements – Connie Glass

- A. Minutes Minutes from the January 10, 2012, band booster meeting were emailed and parents voted to approve as submitted. Meeting Minutes are posted on the website under the Parents tab in Documents.
- B. Upcoming Events An upcoming events handout was provided and will be reflected on the band website calendar at www.buckhornband.com. Of special note is the date change for the Band Banquet from May 12th to Saturday May 19th. Also note that Thursday after school rehearsals will end at 4:15 so that Jazz Band can have time to rehearse.
- C. Upcoming Band Booster Meetings Tuesdays, March 13th, April 10th and May 8th at 7:00 p.m. in the BHS Band Room.

II. Financial Report – Connie Glass

- A. Band Fees The Spring concert band fee is \$100 per student. School-owned instrument rental is \$10/month or \$40/semester.
- B. Payment Schedule \$50 is due by February 3rd and \$50 by March 9th.

III. Old Business – Connie Glass

- A. Equipment Trailer Mike Keel has been searching for a much-needed band equipment trailer. Prices for used and new trailers are fairly comparable. For around \$5000 we should be able to purchase a new 8 ½ x 24 trailer, hopefully by the end of the school year.
- B. Termite Damage Terminex will be treating infested areas in the concession stand.
- C. Fruit Sale Pre-orders are due in the blue box in the band room by Friday, February 17th. The road side fruit sale will be Saturday, March 10th and Sunday March 11th in the parking lot of Alexander's Martial Arts on Winchester Road. Parents were asked to sign up for 2-3 hour shifts. The fruit will be delivered to BHS sometime during the week of March 5th. We should have 48 hr notice before delivery day. Please watch your email!

Parents are needed to help unload and organize fruit. Please send hand trucks to the band room on Monday, March 5th to assist with unloading, organizing and transporting fruit. Linda Nicodemus has volunteered to be in charge of advertising. Signs have been ordered but still need to be labeled, placed at various locations in the area, then picked up after the sale is completed. We need 2-3 parents to assist Linda. Please contact Connie at connie@elderlawfirm.net or Lisa at lobay@att.net if you can help in any way.

D. Nominating Committee – Thanks to parents (Marcia Anderson, Cathy Barnes, Penny Brink, John Brock, Rachel Harchanko, Phil Harris, Lenn Knight, and Kevin Reid) who have agreed to serve on the nominating committee for the upcoming officer election. See By-Laws under Parents/Documents for officer job descriptions and election procedures. All current officers will be rotating off the board.

IV. New Business - Connie Glass

- A. Second Spring Fundraiser We can do one more fundraiser this year. Please submit ideas using the format outlined in Section VIII of the By-Laws.
- B. Spring Trip 2013 Preliminary details for a trip to New York City in April 2013 were provided. The cost will be around \$885 and parents present at the meeting responded favorably to the proposed trip agenda. We will need a firm commitment by the March meeting in order to lock in rates. Trip information will be emailed to parents and deposit money will be due at the March meeting. Payments will be due monthly with final payment in March 2013. We will need a minimum of 40 students and 1 chaperone for every 8-10 students.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting of the BHS Band Boosters will take place on Tuesday, March 13, 2012, at 7:00 p.m.